INDIANA DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT
We Protect Hoosiers and Our Environment.

100 N. Senate Avenue -+ Indianapolis, IN 46204

(800) 451-6027 + (317) 232-8603 + www.idem.IN.gov

Eric J. Holcomb Bruno L. Plgott
Governor Commissioner

July 2, 2019

Mr. Bob Grews, AICP
Executive Director
Vermillion Rise Mega Park
1051 W. Indiana Avenue
Hillsdale, IN 47854

Dear Grewe;

Re: Notice of Corrective Action Complete
With Controls
Newport Chemical Depot
Vermillion Rise Mega Park
3000 South State Road 63
Hillsdale, Indiana
Vermillion County
EPA ID No. IN 210022272

The Indiana Department of Environmental Management (IDEM) public noticed a
RCRA Corrective Action Program Statement of Basis on May 14, 2019, and no public
comments were received. This letter serves as IDEM's Final Decision that Newport
Chemical Depot (Vermillion Rise Mega Park) has fulfilled its obligations under Indiana’s
RCRA Corrective Action Program, and is hereby issued this Notice of Corrective Action
Complete With Controls. This decision may be revoked if any information this Decision
is based upon is found to be false or incomplete, or if any evidence discovered in the
future contradicts the findings presented in the Statement of Basis or this Final
Decision.

Thank you for your cooperation in this matter. If you have any questions
regarding this determination, please call Chris L. Myer at (317) 233-4625 or
cmyer@idem.IN.gov. If you have questions regarding the institutional controls recorded
at the property, please contact [Institutional Controls Project Manager] at (317) 234-
4814 or kdavis2@idem.IN.gov.

Sincerely,

Donald W. Stilz, Chief
Hazardous Waste Permit Section
Permits Branch
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An Equal Opportunity Employer Recycled Paper

A State that Woerks




